Myers, Dale - TCP (ECY)

From: Myers, Dale - TCP (ECY)

Sent: Monday, January 6, 2020 9:12 AM

To: Ryan Bixby; Dave Cook

Cc: Myers, Dale - TCP (ECY); Warfel, Michael (ECY); Bardy, Louise (ECY)

Subject: Ecology response Reduced Groundwater Monitoring and Well Decommissioning
Request

Ryan

This email is in response to Sound Earth Strategies letter dated December 10, 2019 titled “Reduced Groundwater
Monitoring and Well Decommissioning Request”
For the SKS Shell Station Site (SKS Site), Prospective Purchaser Consent Decree #13-2-27556-2, entered on July 29, 2013.

On October 1, 2019, SoundEarth met with Ecology Project Manager at Ecology’s Northwest Regional Office in Bellevue,
WA, to discuss the next steps for the SKS Shell Station Site cleanup action and site completion. One of the key outcomes
of this meeting was a verbal agreement among all attending to reduce the number of wells to be sampled during
quarterly groundwater monitoring. Specifically, that wells MW101 and MW102 located within Fauntleroy Way South
and Southwest Alaska Street do not require sampling until the final four quarters prior to site closure.

e Ecology agrees to the requested reduction of monitoring at wells MW101 and MW102 until the final four
qguarters of groundwater monitoring prior to Site closure.

A second outcome of the meeting was the agreement that well MW103 was no longer necessary and that it could be
decommissioned. The well has been dry for several consecutive quarters. Prior to that, groundwater samples collected
from MW103 had shown consistent compliance with Washington State Model Toxics Control Act cleanup criteria.

e Ecology agrees to the requested decommissioning of Monitoring Well MW103.
Please include both your letter and this Ecology response in your next Progress report.
Respectfully
Dale Myers
Project Manager
Department of Ecology

Northwest Regional Office
Toxics Cleanup Program



